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Pursuant to the provisions of ORS 291.328, and acting under the authority of  
ORS 291.326(1)(a), (b), (c), and (d); ORS 291.371; and ORS 291.375; this hereby certifies 
that the Emergency Board, meeting via remote interface on May 15, 2020, took the 
following actions: 
 

 1. Legislative Fiscal Office 
Acknowledged receipt of a report outlining the agreement made by the Governor, the 
President of the Senate, and the Speaker of the House on a high-level distribution of the 
state’s portion of the Coronavirus Relief Fund from the CARES Act into the three priority 
categories of State Expenses, Local Government and Tribes, and Reserves. 
 

 2. Department of Administrative Services 
Increased the Federal Funds expenditure limitation for the Department of 
Administrative Services established at the April 23, 2020 meeting of the Emergency 
Board by $215,000,000 from funding made available to states through the Coronavirus 
Relief Fund, with the understanding that $100,000,000 of the Federal Funds expenditure 
limitation increase will be unscheduled pending identification of specific COVID-19 
response activity costs eligible for reimbursement to local governments and tribes in 
Oregon, outside of the boundaries of Multnomah and Washington counties. The 
Department of Administrative Services shall include information on these reimbursable 
expenses in the monthly report due to the Legislative Fiscal Office on expenditures of all 
funds from the Coronavirus Relief Fund through February 2021. 
 

 


